
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

March 1, 2011
Approved Minutes – motion by T. Zeigler, second by D. Gibson
Present: Barb Arbogast, Bob Blick, Tom Cotton, Sarita Cox, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Christa Lawhun, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Theresa Sanchez, Jan Jolynn Staley 
Not Present: Valerie Bridson, Andrea Rediger, Jason Taylor, Troy Zeigler
Ex-Officio: none

Guests: Jan Cook
The March 1, 2011 meeting was called to order by Chair T. Sanchez at 12:02 pm.

Minutes of the February 15 meeting were unanimously approved on a motion by S. Cox and a second by B. Blick.
Chair Remarks

T. Sanchez reported that Larry Alferink, President ISU Annuitants Association, is working on the wording for the information from the Annuitants. When he is finished with the information she will post it on the list serv.

The Executive Committee is working on increasing the scholarship funding to spend funds available.

T. Cotton is now able to receive email. He noted he does not check it every day but tries to check it at least every other day.

T. Sanchez reported there was exciting news concerning the Cubs Baseball trip coming up in May. It was announced that the first pitch opportunity will be given to the Civil Service Council for the 2011 Cubs Baseball trip. A short discussion was held on ways to award that opportunity which comes with four tickets to the baseball game. After discussion the group decided to hold a raffle to allow people to buy chances to throw out the first pitch. The pitch must be by an ISU Employee or an immediate family member of that person. Funds raised will be used to support the Civil Service Scholarship program. The trip to see the Cubs vs. the Pittsburgh Pirates is set for Friday, May 27. Game time is 1:20 p.m.

Standing Reports

C. Pfoff reminded the council the deadline for the next OpenLine is Wednesday, March 2.

J. Cook reported that several bills were introduced to the House before the deadline on Thursday, February 24. She distributed information to council members on bills introduced as of Wednesday, Feb. 23.

Committee Reports

The food drive will kick off on Monday, March 14 following Spring Break at ISU.

Nomination forms for the Civil Service Council upcoming elections are at printing and will be distributed soon.

The group was told that Dr. Bowman has agreed to sign the certificate of appreciation for D. Turner. A letter and a thank you card will be sent from the Civil Service Council.
New Business

The next meeting is Tuesday, March 15. T. Sanchez will be out of town at a conference and J. Darnall will chair that meeting.

M. Peel brought up some concerns that have been voiced to her on the selection process for the Civil Service Distinguished Service Award. It was noted that previous selection committees have had similar concerns. The topic prompted a lengthy discussion and the item was tabled and will be discussed further at a future meeting.
J. Staley made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:12 pm. The motion was seconded by C. Lawhun and approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff, Secretary

Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine –April 6, May 4, June 8
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates – March 15, April 5, April 19, May 3, May 17, June 7, June 21
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be March 15 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF








